CYCLING ENGLAND BOARD MEETING
23rd November 2006, CAXTON STREET, ST JAMES’ PARK
Present

Cycling England:

Phillip Darnton (Chair)

Alison Hill

Chris Spencer

Christian Wolmar

Dave Merrett

John Grimshaw

Kevin Mayne

Peter King

Chris Jones (Blue Rubicon)

Steve Garidis (CE Projects Coordinator)

Apologies were received from Lynn Sloman
Action Notes
1. The economic case for cycling being prepared by Cycling England for inclusion in the forthcoming Government Comprehensive Spending Review (CSR) was discussed.  Based on a presentation of progress by Chris Jones the following points were recommended by the Board for inclusion:
· Consideration of what the ‘headlines’ of the report are;
· The cost to Government of the ‘opportunity lost’ should cycling levels not increase;
· Reference to the recent Stern report;
· Contribution of increased cycling to carbon emissions reduction as well as general air quality / pollution;
· Robust and conservative definition of a ‘regular cyclist’;
· Value of the peripheral benefits from increased cycling such as social inclusion or ‘journey ambience’;
· What further research required;
Action: Chris Jones to feed comments into SQW drafting process
2. The recent Young People Programme Steering Group (YPP) was discussed and agreed to be a useful forum for coordination.  The Board expressed a view that reporting to the group should also be coordinated but as simple as possible and that this should be the formal reporting structure for all projects within the programme.  Progress meetings for individual projects would continue ad hoc, as required.

Action: Projects Coordinator to devise proforma for YPP Steering Group
3. The CE budget was revisited.  In the absence of any evidence for projected spend from Darlington it was agreed that their budget should be reduced with immediate effect to £400k in order to take the pressure off them for this financial year.  The extra £100 would be given as additional funds to Exeter this financial year, without prejudice to their funding for future years.  The CE budget for Darlington would be set at £300k but Darlington would be given 2 weeks to estimate their remaining spend. If still not forthcoming, then their budget would be left at £300k for 06/07.

Action:  Chairman to write to Darlington explaining the budget situation.
4. The Leadership project was discussed and further ideas floated by Board members.  It was agreed the brainstorming workshop should take place on 29th January from 1:30pm till 3:30pm.
5. Bike and rail issues were discussed with the Board considering opportunities existed around the Government’s forthcoming Rail white paper, franchise renewals, and national consultations within the rail industry.

Action: Chairman to draft a letter to the Minister with proposals
6. A CE role / contribution to planning for the 2012 Olympics was discussed and the Board agreed that CE could play a role in promoting the best project proposals to key parties.

7. Dates for 2007 meetings were set as follows:

· 29th January, AM

· 26th – 27th March, external Board meeting & CDT visit

· 16th May, AM

· 11th July, AM
